

AIRPORT NOISE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (ANAC) Meeting Minutes April 18, 2012

On April 18th, 2012, the Airport Noise Advisory Committee (Committee) met at the Commuter Building, 3225 N. Harbor Blvd, San Diego, CA 92101. The facilitator, Mark Butler, Ph.D., commenced the meeting at 4:05 p.m.

Present:

John Bennett, County of San Diego; Captain (Ret.) Jack Bewley, Retired Airline Pilot; Rob Cook, FAA Representative; Tait Galloway, City of San Diego; Hirsch Gottschalk, Uptown Planners; Jane Gawronski, PhD., Ocean Beach Planning Board; Congresswoman Susan Davis (ex-officio) Daniel Hazard; Kirk Hanson (Community member); Carl Huenefeld, MCRD; Joe Scaglione, (North Bay); Community Planning Board; Deborah Watkins, Mission Beach Precise Planning Board (ex-officio); Paul Webb, Peninsula Community Planning Board; Mark Butler, Facilitator; and Airport Authority Staff:: Steve Cummings.

Absent:

Steven Holt, Airline Representative (ex-officio); Michael Patton, City Council District 2 (ex-officio); Jack Zimmerman (Acoustician); County Supervisor Greg Cox (ex-officio) (Vacant); Little Italy Association (Vacant); Greater Golden Hill Planning Committee (Vacant)

Prior to the meeting, Dr. Butler informed members that Dan Frazee is attending a seminar out of state. He then invited each ANAC participant to introduce him/herself. Due to not having a quorum present, Dr. Butler tabled approval of the January 18, 2012 meeting minutes.

Prior to proceeding, Dr. Butler pointed out to members that some may have a complete paper meeting presentation package to view while others will only have an agenda, per request of each member from a discussion at the last meeting regarding the Authority's paper reduction goals. He added that all discussion items and presentations will be displayed on the TV monitor and are available for download from the Authority's website at www.san.org. He also mentioned that Mr. Bob Bolton will make a presentation regarding the status of the airport's expansion project, "Green Build," in lieu of the normal Airport Authority update.

Moving on with the Agenda, Dr. Butler provided an update regarding the last two Curfew Violation Review Panel (CVRP) meetings. At the February 1st meeting, a British Airways and a Ryan International flight were fined a total of \$12,000; \$2,000 for British Airway and \$10,000 for the Ryan flight. At the April 4th CVRP, three operations were adjudicated; Alaska Airlines, a Canadian military helicopter, and a general aviation operation were fined \$2,000 each for their violations of the airport's time-of-day restriction.

Airport Noise Advisory Committee April 18, 2012 Page 2

Dr. Butler then introduced Bob Bolton, Senior Program Manager for the Terminal Development Program (TDP) (Green Build), who provided an update presentation of the TDP. See the PowerPoint presentation at the following link:

http://www.san.org/documents/airport_noise/anac/ANAC%20Presentation_2.pdf

After the presentation Mr. Bolton took questions from ANAC. A member requested that Mr. Bolton provide the presentation for his community planning organization. Dr. Butler suggested exchanging contact information to set up a date to present the materials. Mr. Bolton informed the committee that there are also other presentations available that can go into more program specifics. One member asked if the sound/blast fence is high enough to block the noise. Mr. Bolton replied that it will be able to keep the majority of aircraft noise on airport. He added that part of the effort to reduce emissions at the airport is to make less use of the aircraft's noisy Auxiliary Power Units while at the gate and to move toward airport-provided commercial power. This win-win situation for the airport also makes the airlines happy because it saves them fuel, lowers pollutants, is more efficient, and less costly. Another member asked if a golf cart type of transportation will be available for the long distance from security to the gates. Mr. Bolton replied that the distance from the ticket counters to the outlying gates is less than a 1,000 ft, which is the distance used in determining if a moving walkway needs to be built. Therefore golf cart type of transportation is currently available in Terminal 2 west for those who need this method of transport. In the future, where a moving walkway needs to be in place, necessary infrastructure is being built into the project. Several other questions regarding the new USO and possible air carrier movement from one terminal to another were asked and answered. Dr. Butler added that if other members wanted a similar presentation is for their constituents; please contact the Noise Mitigation Department to coordinate.

A quorum now present, Dr. Butler requested a motion to approve the January 18 meeting minutes. A correction to the minutes was requested by Mr. Hanson; then the amended minutes were approved unanimously.

Ms. Sjohnna Knack, Manager of the Quieter Home Program (QHP) next gave an update on the Program. Ms. Knack informed the committee that there are 27 active projects with 133 homes in construction at the moment; 144 homes are in pre-construction where contractors are measuring windows and doors to purchase the insulation product, and about 106 homes in the bidding phase. The next bid will be out on May 8th; new bid packages are released on average once per month, and presently there are 242 residences in-design, which means the property has been measured or the team is preparing to present treatment options for the homeowner owner. To date, 2,157 homes have been completed. One member asked how to get hard copy of the QHP briefing to report out to their community; Ms. Knack informed the member that the information is available in previous ANAC meeting minutes, but she is willing to provide the statistics to the member. Dr. Butler brought up the fact that last year an ANAC meeting was held at QHP, and suggested that the Authority plan this October's meeting there, as well. This item will be trailed to the scheduled July meeting for board action. Ms. Knack also pointed out that if a tour or more information is needed to call their office and set an appointment. This was the main reason why QHP was relocated from on airport to Liberty

Airport Noise Advisory Committee April 18, 2012 Page 3

Station; to be immediately available to the community. She also pointed out that the QHP website is under construction; updated information will include program statistics. Aside from integrating with the community and being a good neighbor, one of their goals is to educate local realtors. Sjohnna recently spoke at a Point Loma/Ocean Beach realtor's association meeting; she was well received. Because of their interest, QHP is planning an open house on May 23rd to educate realtors about the program. On another note, a question was asked if the program boundary maps shows program qualified homes. Ms. Knack explained that the website has three maps; one of homes within the program boundary (65dB CNEL contour) on the west side of the airport and two maps depicting program boundaries on the east side. Another question dealt with clarification of eligibility rules and addressed that the program is currently working within the 67decibel contour area. This completed Ms. Knack's report.

Mr. Cummings presented updated Missed Approach statistics for 1st quarter CY2012. See the PowerPoint presentation at the following link:

http://www.san.org/documents/airport_noise/anac/ANAC%20Presentation_1.pdf

Mr. Cummings presented an update of year-to-date Noise Complaints. See the PowerPoint presentation at the following link:

http://www.san.org/documents/airport_noise/anac/ANAC%20Presentation_1.pdf

An ANAC member had asked about the follow-up of the complaint callers. Per Mr. Cummings, the majority of the calls are found to be arrivals during the time-of-day curfew period that are mistakenly thought to be aircraft departures.

Mr. Cummings presented updated Early Turns operations. See the PowerPoint presentation at the following link:

http://www.san.org/documents/airport_noise/anac/ANAC%20Presentation_1.pdf

Mr. Cummings commended ATC for working diligently with its controller personnel in continue to lower the occurrence of Early Turn approaches; Dr. Butler had also pointed out that this period's chart is scaled differently and displayed as requested at the last meeting to make it easier to understand.

A participant inquired whether resident complaints have been affected by implementation of the upgraded web-base. Mr. Cummings commented that the new flight tracking system has given residents the ability to address specific issues, clarifying departure and arrival over flights and flight paths so that the resident does not feel the need to call for additional information.

Mr. Cummings next presented Contra-Flow operations. See the PowerPoint presentation at the following link:

http://www.san.org/documents/airport_noise/anac/ANAC%20Presentation_1.pdf

There was no public comment and no new business.

Airport Noise Advisory Committee April 18, 2012 Page 4

Hearing no more questions, Dr. Butler adjourned the meeting at 5:05 p.m. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July18, 2012 at 4:00 p.m. in the Noise Monitoring Room at the Commuter Terminal.

Dan Frazee

Director, Airport Noise Mitigation

NOTE:

1) Please refer to the Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ's) on the Airport Noise Office website at www.san.org/airportnoise/info noise main.asp for the answers to commonly asked aircraft noise-oriented questions at SDIA.